Singapore

Communication of 25.I.2001:


Infocomm Development Authority of Singapore (IDA), Singapore, announces changes to the numbering plan for the Public Switched Telephone Network (PSTN) in Singapore (country code +65), as from 1 March 2002.


Note: This change does not affect the Public Land Mobile Network (PLMN) numbers (i.e. mobile and paging services).

Introduction 


With effect from 1 March 2002, the E.164 numbering plan of the Republic of Singapore will become a uniform national eight-digit plan. The international public telecommunication number structure of Singapore will have ten (10) digits in all (including the country code +65).


CC + N(S)N 


Where: CC is the country code consisting of two (2) digits  


N(S)N is the national (significant) number consisting of eight (8) digits 

In Singapore’s context, the N(S)N is the same as subscriber number (SN). 

Why change the numbering plan at this time?


The rapid growth of the telecommunication market due to the recent full liberalisation of the industry has led to a substantial increase in the use of number resources, making it necessary to expand the capacity of the numbering plan.

Timetable for implementation of the new plan

	Country
	Date and local time
	Date and time (UTC)

	Singapore
	1 March 2002 at 0200 hours
	28 February 2002 at 1800 hours


General features of the new plan


Digit ‘6’ will be added in front of the existing seven-digit N(S)N for PSTN to form the new eight-digit N(S)N for PSTN.


Between now and 28 February 2002, existing PSTN customers and new customers will be allocated seven-digit N(S)Ns. As from 1 March 2002, a digit ‘6’ will be added in front of existing seven-digit N(S)N to become eight-digit N(S)N, while new customers will be allocated eight-digit N(S)N. 


The existing eight-digit N(S)N format for PLMN will be retained. 

Specific examples


Overseas calls to a PSTN subscriber in Singapore


The number currently dialled is +65 234 5678


As from 1 March 2002, the corresponding number will be +65 6234 5678


Overseas calls to a PLMN subscriber in Singapore


The number currently dialled is +65 9234 5678


There will not be any change on or after 1 March 2002, the corresponding number will still be +65 9234 5678

International parallel access


To facilitate overseas calls to Singapore during the initial period of the change in the numbering plan, a one year parallel access will be in place, from 1 March 2002 until 28 February 2003.


From 1 March 2002 until 28 February 2003, overseas calls to Singapore accessing both seven-digit N(S)N (e.g. +65 234 5678) and eight-digit N(S)N (e.g. +65 6234 5678) will be completed.


After 28 February 2003, overseas calls to Singapore accessing seven-digit N(S)N (e.g. +65 234 5678) will be routed to a recorded announcement and the call will be discontinued. Only calls to Singapore using the eight-digit N(S)N (e.g. +65 6234 5678) will be completed. 


For additional information, please contact:



Mr Lim Yuk Min
Deputy Director (Operation)
Infocomm Development Authority of Singapore
8 Temasek Boulevard
#14-00 Suntec Tower Three
SINGAPORE, 038988
Singapore
Fax:

+65 211 2218
E-mail:

lim_yuk_min@ida.gov.sg

